

City of Clay P.O. Box 345 Clay, Al 35048-0345

PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES September 26, 2017

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Tuesday, September 26, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City Manager Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder.

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order.

Council members present were:

Councilor Don Baker, Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Bo Johnson, Councilor Ben Thackerson, and Mayor Webster

Absent: Councilor Dennis Locke

The Council discussed the agenda items for the regular City Council meeting.

Mr. Dixon and the Council discussed the following

Mr. Dixon made note that there had been abatements on the agenda, but were removed since they had all been addressed per Don Isbell.

George of Gardens of Paradise Valley plans to bring a sample of upgraded siding to show the council.

Dennis had a question about the proposed budget regarding the property tax decrease.

Mr. Dixon discussed with Bill Sorrell the need to change the concessionaires after fall ball. Pinson having some trouble with them as well.

There was an increase in grants to the schools of \$50,000.00 for next year.

Fall Festival being held October 13th will be on the ball field since it is larger than expected.

The Architect will be at the special meeting on October 10^{th} to present final plans. The survey was completed on September 22^{nd} on the land for Library.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ronnie Dixon City Manager